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2153 Route 35, Sea Girt  • (732) 449-1322
Sunday 9:00 - 2:00; Monday Closed; Tuesday 10:00 - 6:00; Wednesday 10:00 - 5:00; 

Thursday 10:00 - 7:00; Friday 10:00 - 7:00; Saturday 8:00 - 2:30

Ways to Book Your Appointment
Call - (732)449-1322

- Vagaro app - Scan QR code
- Message on Instagram / Facebook

 
Give them Back-to-School

confi dence with a 
fresh new style 

2100 HWY 35 AT OCEAN RD., WALL TWP.
(SEA GIRT SQUARE MALL)

www.milesaheadsports.com
    732-223-0444

HOURS: MON.-SAT. 10:30-5 • SUNDAY 12-4

READY, SET, GO!
TO MILES AHEAD FOR 
ALL YOUR FALL GEAR

READY, SET, GO!
TO MILES AHEAD FOR 
ALL YOUR FALL GEAR

Avon School chief 
welcomes students 

back to school
STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear Avon Tigers,
The Avon School Dis-

trict is preparing to wel-
come our students and 
staff back for the 2023-
2024 school year. I hope 
your summer has provid-
ed the rest and vacation 
so rightfully earned. As 
our summer winds down, 
the thoughts, excitement, 
and expectations of a 
new school year begin to 
take shape. The promise 
of a new school year al-
ways brings a welcomed 
fresh start.

We have used the sum-
mer months, working 
diligently, to prepare a 
rich learning environ-
ment that provides our 
students with the cur-
riculum and activities 
necessary for even more 
achievement and suc-
cess. The planning and 
preparation by our sta  
is in full swing. Attention 
to the academic needs of 
our students, their health 
and well being, and con-

tinued growth has guid-
ed us in our preparation 
for the upcoming school 
year.

The custodial and 
maintenance staff have 
been hard at work to en-
sure that the building is 
ready for our learners. 
Cleaning and painting 
projects, classroom fur-
niture deliveries, as well 
as technology and equip-
ment upgrades in our 
classrooms are all being 
completed.

The past few weeks 
have seen our Extended 
School Year and Summer 
Enrichment Programs 
get underway. And their 
success has continued 
thanks to the dedicated 
Avon teachers who are 
always there for the bet-
terment of our students. 
This year, programs will 
be available for our stu-
dents to help support 
them and their emotion-
al well being. Our So-
cial Emotional Learning 
curriculum, alongside 
our peer led leadership 
movement, will help us 
continue providing a 
well empowered student 
body that positively im-
pacts the community. 
“Flex” courses, school 
clubs and activities, and 
student participation in 
a variety of after school 
opportunities will allow 
students to expand their 
interests outside of the 
traditional academic set-
ting.

We are delighted to 
welcome our new pre-
school and kindergarten 

students and parents to 
the Avon Elementary 
School family. This year 
we will continue to o er

Bridge Care for our 
preschool children at the 
end of the day.

Joining us this year 
is our new first grade 
teacher, Ms. Julia Sulli-
van and our new reading 
specialist, Mrs. Sharon 
Cumiskey.

We will be implement-
ing our new strategic 
plan and mission state-
ment which was devel-
oped with the help of our 
community members. It 
is important to recognize 
the hard work and ded-
ication of all our Board 
Members, the Avon 
Home & School Associa-
tion, our Education foun-
dation, our teachers and 
sta  that continually sup-
port and help create such 
a rich learning experi-
ence for students here at 
Avon Elementary School.

Please enjoy the rest 
of your summer. We are 
all looking forward to 
seeing each and every 
one of you for the start 
of another great school 
year! The Avon School 
District continuously 
strives to cultivate re-
spectful, responsible, 
and caring students who 
are empowered to think 
creatively and critically 
and work collaboratively 
to positively impact their 
community.

Michael-John 
H e r i t s ,  E d . D . 
Superintendent

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — AVON-BY-THE-SEA

http://www.milesaheadsports.com
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Coastal Dental Group - General Dentistry
Joseph Zicchino, DDS
2407 Bridge Avenue, Point Pleasant, NJ 08742

732-714-1030  www.coastaldentalnj.com 

WELCOMING NEW PATIENTS!
Cannot be combined with other offers or insurance, some restrictions may apply - inquire within.

*In absence of gum disease

$250 OFF
ANY 1 EMERGENCY

TREATMENT OVER $1000

Have a dental emergency, call Teri at (732) 575-9440 * 24/7
Se Habla Pregunta por Jelica

Joseph Zicchino, DDS

Correct Your Smile This Fall

$1000 OFF
COMPREHENSIVE
INVISALIGN REG. $5,995.00

SMILE WITH CONFIDENCE!

CALL US 
TODAY 
AND ASK 
ABOUT 
FALL 
SPECIALS

Schedule an appointment for your kiddo’s check-up 
before the Back-to-School Rush!

Call 732.714.1030

“CARE TO SHARE” For any patient that refers someone 
new to the practice, the person doing the referral will 
get $50 off any non-insurance accepted procedure.

FREE EXAM
& X-RAYS

For New Patients 
Without Insurance

*$79
Includes Cleaning, X-rays,

Exam, Gum Disease Evaluation,
Oral Cancer Screening & Consultation

Regularly
$390

http://www.coastaldentalnj.com
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FALL 
ARRIVING 

DAILY

VISA/M
DISC

Layaway
Giftwrap

602 Union Ave. (Rt. 71) Brielle • 732-528-6966
Store Hours: • Mon-Fri 10-5:30 • Sat 10-5 • Sun 11-4

30% OFF
ONE FALL ITEM*

*Excludes Sale Items. Exp. 9/15/23. CS/OS

Girls
Layette, Infant, Toddler

Sizes 4-12
Boys

Layette, Infant, Toddler 
Size 4-10

Point Pleasant Beach 
superintendent previews 
2023-2024 school year

STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear Garnet Gull 
School  Community 
Members,

In just a few short 
weeks the Point Pleas-
ant Beach School Dis-
trict will welcome our 
students and sta� to the 
2023-2024 school year. I 
am hopeful that the sum-
mer months have given 
everyone the opportu-
nity to relax, refresh, 
and think about setting 
some new goals to strive 
towards for this school 
year.

The summer recess 
gave us an opportunity 
to offer programs at a 
different pace. Follow-
ing a successful Extend-
ed School Year program 
for students, we hosted 
Rutgers University’s Ad-
vanced Placement Sum-
mer Institute for teach-
ers. By the time you read 
this message, our pop-
ular summer bootcamp 
ramp-up courses will be 
near their conclusion, 
and both students and 
sta� will turn all eyes to 
Opening Day.

Antrim is excited for 
the return of its “One 

Book, One School” pro-
gram, with themed ac-
tivities embedded across 
grade levels and through-
out the curriculum. This 
year we will also build 
upon our e�orts to em-
phasize health and well-
ness among both staff 
and students. Supporting 
our staff and students’ 
physical and emotional 
well-being helps sustain 
both high performing 
classrooms and a pos-
itive school environ-
ment. At Point Pleasant 
Beach High School, our 
dual-credit partnership 
with Ocean County Col-
lege, Gull Flight School, 
remains a high-interest, 
high-reward opportunity 
for high school students, 
offering steeply dis-
counted college credits 
and even a pathway to 
a college degree before 
students graduate high 
school. Over the past 
two years, families have 
realized $1 million in tu-
ition savings! The Gull 
360 program will provide 
seniors credit-earning 
opportunities to explore 
career paths available in 
our community. PPBHS 

will also launch several 
new courses this year, 
among them History of 
Rock n’ Roll, Integrated 
Algebra, and AP Seminar.

Our high school fall 
athletes and musicians 
will soon return to the 
fields to prepare for a 
Fall Sports season that 
we hope will prove as 
exciting as last year’s. 
Our custodial and main-
tenance staff members 
have been diligently pre-
paring and polishing our 
facilities so they look 
fantastic for our reopen-
ing. We encourage you to 
follow the latest informa-
tion and see announce-
ments about orientation 
events by visiting our 
website at www.ptbeach.
com. The opening day 
for all students is Thurs-
day, September 7th. I 
hope you will join me in 
cheering for the Garnet 
Gulls this autumn. I wish 
everyone a healthy and 
inspiring school year. 
Thank you for your con-
tinued support of Point 
Pleasant Beach schools.

Sincerely,
William T. Smith, Ed.D.

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — POINT BEACH

http://www.ptbeach
https://www.oratoryprep.org
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YOUR  
PRIMARY CARE  

PARTNER
NAVIGATING

LIFE'S JOURNEY.

Guiding You to Better Health

43 Main Street • Suite #1 • Farmingdale
732.938.6471

vanguardmedgroup.com

Joseph W. Schauer, III, 
MD

Sheila Mellody,  
MD

Jessica Timmerman,  
FNP, APN

Superintendent 
Heidelberg welcomes 

students back to school 
STAR NEWS GROUP

As the start of the 23-
24 school year rapidly 
approaches, the Brad-
ley Beach Elementary 
School community is 
brimming with anticipa-
tion. Our diverse, small-
scale learning environ-
ment, rich with a variety 
of programs, clubs, and 
supportive services, sets 
the stage for another ex-
citing year of academic 
excellence and overall 
student success.

A cornerstone of our 
student development 
strategy this year will 
be the introduction of 
the AVID (Advance-
ment Via Individual De-
termination) program. 
Specially tailored for 
middle school students, 
the AVID program is 
designed to equip our 
learners with essential 
skills for high school, 
college, and beyond. We 
expect it to enhance stu-
dents' organizational ca-
pabilities and strengthen 
their academic founda-
tion in preparation for 
tertiary education.

Moreover, we continue 
to champion advanced 
learning opportunities 
through our revital-
ized Gifted and Talent-
ed Program. Students 
will engage in a myriad 
of stimulating projects 
throughout the year, 
fostering creativity, crit-
ical thinking, and prob-
lem-solving abilities. To 
address literacy challeng-
es, we've also enlisted a 

new Reading Interven-
tion teacher, committed 
to bolstering reading 
proficiency among stu-
dents requiring addition-
al support.

We are proud to main-
tain a vibrant athletic 
program, offering activ-
ities ranging from base-
ball, softball, basketball, 
and soccer to cheerlead-
ing. Our commitment 
to promoting student 
interests and talents ex-
tends beyond the sports 
field, with an array of 
clubs and activities on 
offer. These include a 
student-run newspaper, a 
Computer Club, Student 
Council, Garden Club, 
National Junior Honor 
Society, Environmental 
Club, Yearbook Club, and 
a Safety Patrol.

On the artistic front, 
we feature several per-
forming arts groups, 
such as Drama Club, 
Band, Guitar Ensemble, 
Chorus, and Percussion 
Ensemble, providing an 
outlet for creative ex-
pression.

With an eye on early 
education, we're thrilled 
to announce an addition-
al preschool class this 
year. We are committed 
to employing an array 
of effective preschool 
strategies, ensuring our 
youngest learners are 
well-prepared for their 
kindergarten journey.

Our collaboration with 
local community organi-
zations remains robust, 
enabling us to host en-

riching events like 'One 
Beach, One Read,' and 
our DARE program. Pri-
oritizing student well-
ness, we offer support 
services including a 
counselor, and our in-
novative SOLE program 
that encourages positive 
character development 
among all students.

We owe much of our 
success to our dynam-
ic, experienced staff. 
Our team has attended 
top-tier professional de-
velopment workshops 
this summer, focusing 
on reading and writing 
instruction at Teachers 
College in Columbia and 
the AVID program in 
Baltimore. This experi-
ence, coupled with our 
low student-teacher ra-
tio, fosters an enriching 
and attentive learning 
environment.

As always,  Brad-
ley Beach Elementary 
School accepts tuition 
students. Spaces are 
available across various 
grade levels; interested 
parties are encouraged to 
contact the school at 732-
775-4413.

Last but not least, we 
extend a special thanks 
to our active PTA orga-
nization for their con-
tinued support of our 
school. Together, we look 
forward to a productive, 
engaging, and successful 
23-24 academic year.

Michael Heidelberg, 
Superintendent

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — BRADLEY BEACH

https://vanguardmediagroup.com
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Specializing in 
All Imports & Domestic 

Cars and Trucks

Fleet Accounts are Welcomed

38 Main St., Bradley Beach • 732-988-3500

24 Hour Towing
Free Estimates • Call for Appt.
Visit www.bradleycarcare.com

NJ Certified 
Auto Emissions 
Repair Facility

Full Inspection 
Facility

All of Our 

Oil Changes Inclu
de 

a Safety Inspect
ion!!

Convenient and Professional Shop at Home Service
CARPET • HARDWOOD • LAMINATE • LUXURY VINYL • SAND & FINISH 

Call for a Free Estimate
tel  844 4 Floorz
       (844 435 6679)NJHIC# 13HV08368300

• Expert Design Consultants.
• Over 4000 styles, colors and patterns, to choose from.  
• Our worry free warranty policy will put you at ease.

• No high pressure sales    
• Fully Insured
• Free estimates
• Free premium padding
• Quality Installation. 
• Brand Name Products

10% OFF applied to any
installed order above $1,000.

Expires 10/15/23.Sale 10% OFF

Floors Floors Floors NJ
BACK-TO-SCHOOL INSPIRATION...

Time to spruce up your home with new fl ooring!
Superintendent looks 

forward to coming 
school year

STAR NEWS GROUP

September, through-
out my career, has always 
brought about a sense of 
newness to me.  A new 
school year and its open-
ings a�ords us opportu-
nities and endless pos-
sibilities.  As Billy Joel 
sang in River of Dreams, 
“One thing is certain: 
Nothing can hold back the 
light. Time is relentless 
and as the past disap-
pears, we’re on the verge 
of all new things.”   I hope 
that this letter finds you 
and your family enjoying 
the pleasures a summer 
break can o�er.  A new 
school year presents op-
portunities for various 
beginnings - new classes, 
new faces, new materials, 
and the lighting of a new 
lamp of knowledge.  Sum-
mer and vacation can be 
great healers; and as we 
approach the opening 
day of a new school year, 
the year-end pressures of 
June seem quite remote 
and inconsequential.

Beginning my tenth 
year as superinten-
dent of the Manasquan 
School District gives me 
a sense of excitement 

and anxious anticipa-
tion. We were blessed 
with so many examples 
of academic and athletic 
achievements last year 
thanks to the dedication 
and tireless e�orts of our 
sta� and students.  The 
2023-2024 school year 
will be a year filled with 
rigor and relevance in 
the classroom, paralleled 
with engaging and mean-
ingful classroom activi-
ties. This year promises 
to be another magical 
year for the Manasquan 
School District.  Students 
will be met with many 
challenges and opportu-
nities helping them reach 
their full potential.   

When the Coast Star 
reached out to me to 
construct a piece on the 
upcoming school year, it 
served as a reminder that 
the last days of summer 
were upon us.  I for one 
am looking forward to 
the arrival of our staff 
and students who fill 
our hallways and class-
rooms with enthusiasm, 
curiosity, and creativity.  
Administrators, secretar-
ies, the technology de-
partment, custodians and 
other twelve-month sta� 

have been hard at work 
to ensure you return to 
a District even better 
than the one you left in 
June. When you arrive 
on campus, you will see 
a new roof on the High 
School, a newly paved 
lower parking lot, and 
construction underway 
on a new playground at 
the Elementary School. 
These projects represent 
the initial phases of the 
construction that will 
take place over the next 
two years made possible 
by the passage of the ref-
erendum in January 2023. 
Through the generosity 
of the Alumni Founda-
tion and the Liv Morro 
Memorial Foundation, 
our High School audi-
torium has undergone a 
complete renovation of 
the sound and lighting 
systems as well as the 
installation of new seat-
ing. The support of these 
foundations and the 
community at large are 
what makes Manasquan 
such an incredible place 
to learn.

The mantra of the 
Manasquan School Dis-
trict is Excellence in 
Education and as Nel-
son Mandela stated, 
“Education is the most 
powerful weapon which 
you can use to change the 
world.” During the 2023-
24 school year, we will 
continue to build upon 
and refine our proven 
foundation of good work, 
honored traditions, and 
continued excellence in 
education. 

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — MANASQUAN

http://www.bradleycarcare.com
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H.W. Mountz announces change in administration for new year
STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear H.W. Mountz 
School Community,

Welcome to the 2023-
2024 school year. We 
hope this letter finds all 
of our families enjoy-
ing the remaining days 
of summer break. We 
are extremely excited to 
welcome our students 
back to the building. 
The school just is not 
the same without their 
laughter and smiles. We 
always look forward to 
the start of the school 
year with great anticipa-
tion. The energy the chil-
dren bring to the school 
is a refreshing change to 
our quiet, but busy sum-
mer routine.

We would like to ex-
tend a big thank you to 
our custodial and sec-
retarial sta�. They have 
done an outstanding job 
preparing the building 
for the upcoming school 
year. Their hard work 
helps make our school 
a pleasant, safe and wel-
coming environment for 
students, staff and par-
ents.

As we enter this school 
year it is important to 
note that the following 
administrative positions 
have been restructured 
to provide an in-depth 
focus on our district and 
school operations to sup-
port students’ education-
al success. Dr. Stephen 
LaValva will be serving as 

the Superintendent and 
Business Administrator. 
Mr. Daniel Layton will be 
serving as the Principal, 
Supervisor of Curricu-
lum and Instruction, and 
Board Secretary. Mrs. 
Natalie Levine will be 
serving as the Assistant 
Principal and Supervisor 
of Student Services.

We are excited to an-
nounce that we have also 
added some new staff 
members to our team 
at H.W. Mountz. Mrs. 
Michelle Mason will 
be joining us as a part 
time Guidance Counsel-
or. Mrs. Mason will be 
working to support our 
students socially and 
emotionally, as well as 
assisting students in their 

transition to high school. 
Mrs. Julie Maywalt will 
embark upon her journey 
at Mountz as our World 
Language Teacher. She 
will provide instruction 
to our students with a 
focus on learning the 
Spanish language and 
development in World 
Cultures.

This school year, our 
primary students will 
continue to be provid-
ed with Language Arts 
lessons that align with 
the Science of Reading 
in both decoding and 
encoding instruction. 
With the implementa-
tion of a new resource 
entitled Wit and Wis-
dom, students in grades 
K through 2 will be ex-

posed to various genres 
of literature while partic-
ipating in robust conver-
sations reflecting upon 
their reading and writing 
skills. Primary students 
will be asked to think be-
yond the texts they read 
to make further connec-
tions and enhance their 
comprehension strate-
gies. 

In addition, we are 
pleased to offer more 
challenging opportuni-
ties for math instruction 
by providing students the 
opportunity to accelerate 
learning through a dif-
ferentiated course struc-
ture as they transition 
from intermediate into 
and during their middle 
school pathway.

Developing the whole 
child is a meaningful 
value at H.W. Mountz. In 
doing so, we are happy 
to share the continuation 
of robust, interest based 
middle school elective 
offerings for our stu-
dents to participate in 
multi-sensory learning.

With only a short time 
left in Summer Break, we 
hope everyone is able to 
spend time enjoying fun 
activities and making 
great memories.

Educationally yours,
Stephen V. LaValva, 

Ed.D.
Daniel Layton
Natalie Levine

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — SPRING LAKE

https://manasquan.bank
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VOTED # 1
NORTHEAST

BOARD REPAIR SHOP

732-475-7984 • 527 Bay Avenue, Point Pleasant Beach, NJ

BACKPACKS
FALL CLOTHING

FOAM BOARDS & MORE!

 Point Pleasant schools 
look forward to new year

 STAR NEWS GROUP

Point Pleasant School 
District Community 
Members, 

As we enjoy the last 
month of summer and 
look forward to a new 
school year, Point Pleas-
ant Borough Schools are 
again booming with ac-
tivities. The buildings 
& grounds crew is hard 
at work putting on fresh 
coats of paint, renovating 
STEAM [science, tech-
nology, engineering, art 
and mathematics] labs, 
waxing floors and pre-
paring schools for Sep-
tember. Our student-ath-
letes and coaches are 
hosting summer work-
outs and camps in prepa-
ration for the start of the 
Fall Season, and commu-
nity organizations like 
Panthers Let’s Eat con-
tinue to work diligently 
in support of those who 
need some additional 
help. School counselors 
and the administrative 
team continue to work 
with student schedules, 
ensure that teachers and 
students have what they 
need for the 2023-2024 
school year, and revisit 
and revise procedures, 
systems and student sup-
port measures. 

Our district will con-
tinue to focus on student 
learning and achieve-
ment in the upcoming 
school year. Teachers 
and school administra-
tors led by our Curric-
ulum and Instruction 
Department have taken 
a close look at the in-
structional model to 
leverage those strategies 
that have been shown to 

increase student learning 
achievement efficient-
ly and e� ectively. In the 
upcoming school year, 
our teachers and sup-
port sta�  will engage in 
teaching where those 
research-based strate-
gies proliferate across 
all classrooms in all four 
buildings. Curricula are 
being revised to reflect 
standards-aligned best 
practices in STEAM, Me-
dia Literacy, Work-Based 
Learning, Essentials of 
Business Software and 
Computer Science. In ad-
dition, we will continue 
to build upon offerings 
for our reconstituted 
Special Education Par-
ents Advisory Commit-
tee, and our teachers 
have prepared for the 
district-wide rollout of 
a multi-sensory reading 
program and interven-
tion for students who 
need additional support. 

With informational 
sessions such as Navigat-
ing Kindergarten Night 
and Advanced Place-
ment Potential Night, 
our district will contin-
ue to provide families 
and, ultimately, students 
with support that will 
enable them to devel-
op the skills and knowl-
edge to successfully 
navigate through school, 
grade-level, and post-sec-
ondary transitions. Our 
Academy of Business 
Careers at Point Pleasant 
High School will see its 
first cohort of students 
in the 2023-2024 school 
year, and our School 
Counseling Department 
will further implement 
YouScience software 
to help students create 

customized learning and 
career plans. Moreover, 
we will continue to ex-
amine opportunities for 
authentic learning at all 
four schools as we ex-
pand programs like our 
student support intern-
ships and work-based 
education, advanced 
placement, and dual en-
rollment coursework. 
Finally, with the elemen-
tary schools’ counseling 
services and curricu-
lum in place, our school 
counselors will revisit 
and revise how we as-
sist students in navigat-
ing their middle school 
years. 

Throughout their time 
in Point Pleasant Bor-
ough Schools, we strive 
to help students fi nd their 
Panther Paths. We will 
expand upon the admin-
istration of the PSAT for 
students in grades 8-11. 
That information will be 
utilized to develop plans 
for individualized learn-
ing paths designed to 
challenge students in the 
most rigorous course-
work where they can 
meet success. From fl oor 
to ceiling and the cur-
riculum to robotics sup-
plies, the STEAM Labs 
and coursework at Ocean 
Road and Nellie F. Ben-
nett Elementary Schools 
have been renovated and 
revised to allow students 
additional opportunities 
to collaborate, consid-
er, code, critically think, 
calculate, communicate, 
and create as we launch 
our 7-Cs initiative. Fur-
thermore, through new 

 SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — POINT BOROUGH

SEE BORO PAGE 9

https://springlakedentalarts.com
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 Bay Head School 
to focus on student 

achievement
 STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear Bay Head School 
Community Members, 

I am excited to join 
the Bay Head School 
Community as the Su-
perintendent. As I have 

come to know the area 
as the Superintendent of 
Point Pleasant Borough 
Schools, it has become 
apparent that Bay Head 
Elementary School is 
a unique place where 
students have extraor-
dinary opportunities 
to grow and learn in a 
shore town. As we look 
forward to the 2023-2024 
school year, we will focus 
on student achievement 
and well-being to ensure 
that Bay Head Elementa-
ry School will continue 
to provide an exceptional 
educational experience 
for all students.   

Over the summer 
months, our Buildings 
and Grounds Crew have 
been hard at work prep-
ping classrooms, waxing 
floors and tending to 
the facilities in anticipa-
tion of school opening in 
September. Furthermore, 
doors throughout Bay 
Head Elementary School 
are being replaced 
through previously allo-
cated federal funds. In 
collaboration with teach-
ers, the school counselor 
and support sta� , admin-
istrative team members 
are fi nalizing schedules, 
classroom locations 
and curricula while also 
moving the district with 
some new initiatives in a 
new year. 

This school year will 
bring about the imple-
mentation of the Nation-
al Junior Honor Society 
[NJHS] for students in 
grades seven and eight. 
Creating an NJHS Chap-
ter for Bay Head students 
shows our school’s com-

mitment to the values 
of scholarship, service, 
leadership, character and 
citizenship. In addition, 
the district will increase 
student opportunities 
and support through in-
creased basic skills and 
enrichment programs 
for students in grades 
six through eight. New 
instructional technology 
that supports teaching 
and learning will also be 
available to teachers and 
students. Desmos and 
the Legends of Learning 
science and math pro-
gram provide supports 
and tools that enhance 
the curriculum through 
exploratory and gamifi ed 
digital learning environ-
ments. Finally, students 
across all grade levels 
will continue through the 
Positive Actions school 
counseling curriculum, 
which helps ensure stu-
dents’ well-being and a 
positive school climate 
by fostering an intrinsic 
interest in learning and 
promoting community. 

Again, I am honored to 
have this opportunity to 
serve the community of 
Bay Head, and I look for-
ward to supporting the 
district, the school, the 
staff and, most impor-
tantly, the students in the 
2023-2024 school year. 
Take the time to enjoy 
the rest of your summer, 
and we are excited to 
welcome students back 
to school on Tuesday, 
September 5. 

Sincerely, 
Adam L. Angelozzi, 

Ed.D. 

messaging options and 
an updated calendar, we 
look to foster additional 
family communication 
options while we contin-
ue to expand the oppor-
tunities and experiences 
for our students. 

Our district is commit-
ted to promoting passion 
and resilience through 
diverse and challenging 
learning opportunities 
as we move beyond the 
trying past three school 
years. We will guide stu-
dents toward developing 
leadership and interper-
sonal skills as a school 
community. Our teach-
ers, counselors, support 
sta� , and administrators 
will continue to help our 
students achieve their 
fullest potential.

I look forward to our 
ongoing partnership and 
collaboration as we strive 
to achieve goals and sup-
port our students. Take 
the time to enjoy the 
rest of your summer, and 
we’ll see you when we 
welcome students back 
to school on Tuesday, 
September 5. 

Sincerely, 
Adam L. Angelozzi, 

Ed.D. 

BORO
FROM PAGE 8

 SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — BAY HEAD
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Come Flip with Us!
2351 Hwy 34

Manasquan, NJ 08736

www.epicgymnj.com
732-223-5020

700 Forman Ave. , Point Pleasant Beach, 
 732-701-9900

Are you looking for something 
fun and educational 

for your child to do in the afternoon?
We have an excellent Pre-K PM Program 

12:45-3:15 Mon/Wed/Fri

Circle Time, Story Time, Music, Art, Letter of the Week, 
Snack, Outdoor Play and More!

Please call 732-701-9900
to register for our Pre-K PM program for the upcoming 

school year at Point Beach Prep Preschool!

Sea Girt Superintendent 
welcomes students back 

for 2023-24 year
STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear Students, Fami-
lies, and Members of the 
Sea Girt Community,

Hello, Patriots! I hope 
you are having a fabulous 
summer! It is going by 
very quickly! 

It has been very busy 
here at SGES with all of 
the summer activities go-
ing on. We have had over 
90 students in the build-
ing participating in Brain 
Camp, Summer Music, 
Lego Camp, Gardening 
Club, Archery, Pre-High 
Summer Reading, Pre-
High Math, Monthly 
Munchies, Art Class, 
Babysitting Certification, 
and Welcome to Kinder-

garten. It has been great 
having students and sta� 
here all summer. Outside, 
we have seen many of 
you participating in ac-
tivities sponsored by the 
Sea Girt Boosters. Thank 
you to all that participat-
ed and helped to make 
this summer a success!

I cannot wait to wel-
come you all back on 
September 6th! I would 
also like to welcome all 
of the new families and 
sta� members who have 
joined our school com-
munity. There will be a 
lot of new faces! Almost 
every classroom will 
have at least one new 
student! Many of the stu-

dents were here during 
our summer programs.

I look forward to our 
ongoing partnership with 
the SGPD. As a part of 
a shared service agree-
ment, we will have an 
officer assigned to the 
building every day.

I would like to let you 
know that in the Spring, 
the Board of Education 
voted to rename the gym 
in honor of Coach Frank 
Mazzitelle. The ceremo-
ny is scheduled for No-
vember 15, 2023.

All are welcome, fami-
ly, friends, and alumni.

Have a great rest of the 
summer!

Sincerely,
Mr. Rick Papera

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — SEA GIRT

Brick superintendent 
welcomes students 

back to school
STAR NEWS GROUP

BTPS Students, Staff, 
and Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back stu-
dents, sta� and parents! 
I hope everyone enjoyed 
their summer. We had 
a busy summer with fa-
cility upgrades, summer 
programming such as 
ESY and “JumpStart”, 
scheduling, hiring of 
sta�, etc.

The 2023-2024 school 
year’s focus on perfor-
mance indicators such 
as improved student and 
sta� attendance, as well 
as best-practice academ-
ic strategies that assist in 
increasing student per-
formance. Once again we 
will emphasize a learning 
environment that fosters 
student-teacher con-
nections [“Student-Cen-
tered, Teacher-Led”] and 
where support systems 

are in place for all learn-
ers and sta�.

First day for sta� is Fri-
day, Sept. 1. First day for 
students will be Tuesday, 
Sept 5.

Parents are able to ac-
cess their child’s sched-
ule via the Parent Portal.

Thank you for your 
continued support to 
Brick Schools!

Sincerely,
Thomas G. Farrell, 

Ed.D.

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — BRICK TOWNSHIP

http://www.epicgymnj.com
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Visit Allaire This Fall!
Located within Allaire State Park

UPCOMING EVENTS

28TH ANNUAL ANTIQUE ROLLING IRON 
AUTO SHOW

Sun., August 20th, 9am-2pm
(Rain Date Aug. 27th)

Best Antique Auto Show on the Jersey Shore. Music and FUN!

Go to AllaireVillage.org for more information, village hours & tickets to the
above listed events. Events, dates, times & pricing are subject to change. 

FLEA MARKETS
Saturdays from 8am-2pm 

Aug. 12th, Sept. 16th, Oct. 7th, Nov. 4th
Over 150 vendors offering great treasures and bargains! 

Rain dates are Sundays.
Admission fee includes entrance to the Historic Village.

$5 per person 12 years and older

FALL APPLE FESTIVAL
Sat., September 23rd, 

11am-4pm
Join us as we kick-off the Fall Season for

a Day of Music, Glitter Tattoos, a Stilt Walker, 
Live Animals, Apple Pie Baking Contest,

Ice Cream, Live Demonstrations, History and FUN!
Pre-registered Child (4-12) $4 & Adult $8

Day of Event $10
Hurry....We Always Sell Out!

FALL CRAFT SHOW
Sat., Sept. 30th, 10am-4pm

Over 125 crafters spread throughout the village - 
Local & Handmade Items!

$5 per person 6 years & older
Rain Date: Oct. 1st

4263 ATLANTIC AVENUE • FARMINGDALE NJ, 07727 

732-919-3500 

ALLAIREVILLAGE.ORG

NOW OPEN WEDNESDAY THRU SUNDAY!

4263 ATLANTIC AVENUE • FARMINGDALE NJ, 07727 4263 ATLANTIC AVENUE • FARMINGDALE NJ, 07727 

CELEBRATING OVER 200 YEARS OF ALLAIRE VILLAGE!

It’s “VINTIQUE” at Allaire!
ANTIQUE & VINTAGE SHOW

Sat., September 2nd, 8am-2pm
Enjoy shopping Vintage and Antique vendors

 in the show fi eld!
$5 per adult 12 years and older

Rain Date: Sept. 3rd

Wall superintendent 
discusses new curricula 

for 23-24 school year
STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear WTPS Families:
September is right 

around the corner and 
we at WTPS are so excit-
ed to welcome the 2023-
2024 school year! This 
summer our schools have 
been brimming with stu-
dents enjoying and bene-
fiting from our summer 
programming. I wish to 
thank all of the students 
that participated and the 
staff who amplified the 
excitement of summer 
learning.

WTPS has some ex-
citing curricular endeav-
ors on the horizon. K-2 
educators will launch 
a brain-research, evi-
denced-based reading 
approach for emerg-
ing/developing readers. 
Also, the district-wide 
intervention program 
has been restructured in 
order to provide more 
targeted student ser-
vices. Throughout the 
course of this school 
year, faculty will be 
provided with focused 
professional develop-
ment on research-based 
instructional strategies 
that will support stu-
dents in increasing ac-
ademic achievement. 
Additionally, the WTPS 
community will be em-
barking on developing 
our 7 Mindsets! This 
K-12, evidenced-based, 
comprehensive well-
ness program will en-
able the WTPS family to 
strengthen our commu-
nity connections through 

common language and 
habits of mind.

On July 18, 2023, WTPS 
closed on the sale of 
bonds made possible 
through the passed ref-
erendum. I would be 
remiss if I did not thank 
the voters of Wall Town-
ship for enabling the 
district to invest in our 
schools and infrastruc-
ture. THANK YOU! As 
a result of the passed ref-
erendum, we were able 
to capture millions of 
dollars in additional state 
aid that would have oth-
erwise been allocated to 
di�erent school districts. 
Since closing on the 
bonds, we have been able 
to move forward with 
two major referendum 
projects. You may have 
noticed the replacement 
roof project at Wall High 
School and the parking 
lot project at Allenwood 
School are well under-
way. I invite you to visit 

the “Referendum” tab on 
our website [www.wall-
publicschools.org] to see 
photos of the progress 
to date. WTPS looks for-
ward to continued collab-
oration with architects 
and other professionals 
on the design phase of 
other referendum capi-
tal projects throughout 
this upcoming year. For 
direct updates on the 
referendum projects and 
other important informa-
tion, please follow us on 
your preferred social me-
dia platform [see website 
for details.]

We at WTPS look for-
ward to welcoming our 
students on Wednesday, 
September 6. This up-
coming year promises to 
be a great one!

Sincerely,
Tracy R. Handerhan, 

D.Litt.
Wall Township Public 

Schools Superintendent
#walltogether

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — WALL TOWNSHIP
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IN WALL TOWNSHIP!

Presented by Wall Recreation and 
The Wall Youth Center & 

Community Services
For more information call

732-681-1375 or 732-449-8444

PROGRAMS/CLASSES

Ballet
Pickleball Instruction • Tennis Instruction

Tai Chi • Yoga • Chair Yoga
Art Classes • Babies & Brew • Paint, Paste & Pour

Young Women’s Leadership Committee
Itty Bitty Basketball • Future Ballers Basketball

Street Hockey • Cross Country • Disc Golf
Stronger Seniors Fitness Program

Toddler Time
Bingo • Trivia

Game Day • Book Club • Movie Day
Veterans Monthly Events

WALL TOWNSHIP EVENTS
TOWN WIDE YARD SALE

Saturday & Sunday, September 16 & 17

KIDS DAY AMERICA
Saturday, September 23

FISHING DERBY
Saturday, October 7

KITE FEST
Saturday, October 21

TRUNK OR TREAT
Thursday, October 26

SCAVENGER HUNT
Saturday, November 4

Lavallette superintendent 
welcomes back parents, 

students and faculty
STAR NEWS GROUP

Lavallette Elementa-
ry School is excited to 
welcome back students 
and staff to the 2023-24 
school year! Our school 
district is the corner-
stone of a truly amazing 
school community. To-
gether with the support 
of the Lavallette Board 
of Education, our parents 
and families, the PTO, 
our partnership with 
the mayor and council, 
our police department, 
public works, and com-
munity organizations, 
Lavallette Elementary 
School is a thriving, safe, 
caring and academically 
challenging environment 
where students devel-
op the confidence and 
competencies to become 
socially responsible, civ-
ic-minded citizens who 
think critically about the 
world around them.

Located just one block 
between the picturesque 
Atlantic Ocean and Bar-
negat Bay, Lavallette 
Elementary School pro-
vides an idyllic setting in 
which students can ex-
plore the community and 
surrounding ecosystems 
in a classroom essential-
ly without walls. Our stu-
dents have access to the 
groundbreaking facilities 
that make our school 
stand out, including our 
state-of-the-art aquapon-
ics garden, our innova-
tive STEAM lab, and our 
daily focus on children’s 
social-emotional learn-
ing. Known for our small 
class sizes with teachers 
who are passionate about 
providing the very best 

learning experiences, 
our students enjoy learn-
ing environments that 
are rigorous, innovative, 
and customized to the 
unique learning needs of 
each student. Using mul-
tiple measures of data, 
our team of educators 
uses a research-based 
Response to Inter-
vent ion framework 
and evidenced-based 
co-teaching practices to 
ensure that each student 
is challenged to meet 
their unique potential 
while providing the in-
terventions or enrich-
ment needed to do so.

What makes Lavallette 
Elementary School spe-
cial?

Each day begins with a 
social-emotional frame-
work, called Circle of 
Power and Respect, that 
builds community in 
the classroom and helps 
students acquire and ap-
ply the knowledge, skills 
and attitudes to devel-
op healthy identities, 
manage emotions and 
achieve personal and 
collective goals, feel and 
show empathy for others, 
establish and maintain 
supportive relationships, 
and make responsible 
and caring decisions.

Our Career Awareness 
and Exploration Pro-
gram (CAEP) provides 
students with an oppor-
tunity to explore their 
own personal interests, 
talents and skills while 
learning about careers 
in the proper context. 
Through Career Speak-
ers in the classrooms, 
lunch and learn with in-
dustry professionals and 

career exposure in the 
community and beyond, 
students at Lavallette El-
ementary School build 
the foundation for learn-
ing about a vast array of 
career opportunities, and 
how their talents and 
skills can be matched to 
a variety of careers. As 
Albert Schweitzer said, 
“Where your talents 
meet the needs of the 
world, therein lies your 
vocation.”

Our aquaponics gar-
den and innovative 
STEAM lab provide a vi-
sual, hands-on experien-
tial learning opportunity 
for students. Whether it’s 
harvesting the 133 heads 
of lettuce grown monthly 
in our aquaponics gar-
den, or learning robot-
ics through Sphero, our 
curriculum encourages 
exploration, imagina-
tion, and perseverance 
through STEAM and 
computer science. Learn-
ing comes alive when 
students learn about 
fishing conservation and 
aquatic resources aboard 
the Gambler fishing boat 
or whale watching excur-
sions.

Our curricular, co- and 
extracurricular activities 
provide a comprehen-
sive menu of learning 
experiences for students, 
including school-wide 
literacy projects, relat-
ed arts, meaningful field 
trips, and athletics for 
students in grades 6-8. 
Our Summer STEAM 
Camp and After School 
Academy extend the 
learning beyond the 

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — LAVALLETTE

SEE LAVALLETTE PAGE 13
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school day for students 
to ensure higher levels of 
academic excellence.

We are proud to o� er 
New Jersey’s first and 
currently only Montes-
sori Preschool program 
for both Lavallette resi-
dents and out-of-district 
families. Our program 
follows the highest stan-
dards for Montessori 
implementation through 
the support of Montes-
sori Public Works, with 
AMI-trained teachers.

Our preschool tuition 
costs are comparable to 
other public preschool 
programs, and a fraction 
of the cost of private 
Montessori programs, 
without sacrifi cing qual-
ity. Discounted tuition 
rates are given to Laval-
lette and Seaside Park 
residents.

The Lavallette Board of 
Education, our teachers, 
sta� , and administrators 
are committed to unlock-
ing the potential in every 
student we serve. Part-
nerships between school 
and home are powerful 
drivers of student suc-
cess and we look forward 
to working TOGETHER 
with our families as we 
focus on providing every 
child the highest quality 
education. We are cur-
rently accepting applica-
tions for tuition students.

In partnership with 
our school community, 
Lavallette School Dis-
trict is committed to pro-
viding and preserving a 
safe and personalized 
environment where each 
student embraces learn-
ing and strives for excel-
lence.

Leadership, Achieve-
ment, Values, and As-
pirations...We are #La-
vaProud!

Dr. Lisa J. Gleason, Su-
perintendent 

LAVALLETTE
FROM PAGE 12

 Superintendent
welcomes back 

students and 
new faculty

 STAR NEWS GROUP

I am honored to have 
been selected as the Su-
perintendent/Principal 
of Brielle Elementary 
school and I look for-
ward to my fi rst year of 
service in the district.  I 
am excited to lead the 
advancement of the vi-
sion and mission of Bri-
elle Elementary School, 
and I truly appreciate 
the  warm welcome from 
the community. I eagerly 
anticipate working with 
the professional staff, 
families, and students to 
create experiences that 
foster a lifelong love of 
learning.   

It has been a very busy 
summer at Brielle Ele-
mentary School. Our stu-
dents were involved in a 
variety of great program-
ming, and our staff en-
gaged in a range of pro-
fessional activities that 
will enhance students’ 
learning experienc-
es throughout the next 
school year.  Our mainte-
nance and custodial sta�  
have worked diligently 
to make preparations for 
September, and our of-
fi ce sta�  has contributed 
tremendously to ensur-
ing a smooth start to the 
school year.

We are looking for-
ward to the addition of 
the following new staff 
members to our school 
community:  Nancy 
Pearson, Supervisor of 
Curriculum and Instruc-

tion, Meaghan Caulfi eld, 
Speech Language Spe-
cialist, John Morris, so-
cial studies teacher, and 
Summer Smith, fourth 
grade teacher. 

As we move into the 
new school year, I would 
like to thank the Board of 
Education and all stake-
holders who support our 
efforts to provide stu-
dents with an excellent 
education.  The partner-
ship with our school and 
community organiza-
tions contributes to the 
success of our mission, 
and we look forward to a 
productive and success-
ful school year for the 
students of Brielle.

Sincerely,
Stacie Poelstra
Superintendent/Prin-

cipal 

 SUPERINTENDENT’S
WELCOME — BRIELLE

EVERY 
THURSDAY 
& FRIDAY

in your 
mailbox and 
your inbox.

GET A 
GOLD
STAR

https://springlaketheatre.com
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ARTISAN TILE | MOSAICS | DECORATIVE STONE 
DESIGN SERVICES

MONMOUTH St. TILE
CELEBRATING 25 YEARS OF QUALITY SERVICE

2175 Hwy. 35,  | Sea Girt Crossroads Mall | 732.974.0048
44 Monmouth Street | Red Bank | 732.933.1760

Stop by for all your  
Back to School cellular needs!

602 Union Ave. (Rt. 71), Brielle
732-528-6300

towermobilebrielle.com

Happily serving 
our community 

 for 
22 years!

Belmar superintendent 
previews new school year

Dear BES Families,
On behalf of the Bel-

mar School District ad-
ministration, faculty, and 
staff, we would like to 
extend a warm welcome 
to our students and their 
families as we begin the 
2023-24 school year. We 
are looking forward to 
working with you to en-
sure our children achieve 
their highest potential.

Our recent strategic 
plan continues to guide 
BES as we forge a path 
into this school year. We 
are looking forward to 
leveraging both internal 
growth data along with 
state testing results to 
pinpoint our areas of 
need and celebrate our 
achievements. Creative 
scheduling structures 
and an all-hands-on-deck 
approach will assist us 
in meeting the individ-
ual needs of all of our 
students, helping them 
flourish in the coming 
years.

Belmar Elementary 
School has continued 
to make significant up-
grades to our facilities. 
The flooring in all of our 
bathrooms has been up-
graded to an epoxy-based 
floor, making mainte-

nance and sanitation 
more streamlined and 
e�ective. A new roofing 
system was installed in 
the center flat roof to 
repair recent issues and 
offer protection for the 
BES gym and our recent-
ly renovated auditorium. 
We are also looking for-
ward to utilizing our in-
creased outdoor seating 
this fall when students 
return.

In preparation for 
the 2023-24 school year 
opening, please log in to 
the Genesis Parent Por-
tal, which will be open 
on Monday, August 21, 
2023. Please complete 
the necessary documents 
and forms to view your 
child’s classroom place-
ment. If you require as-
sistance accessing Gene-
sis Parent Portal, please 
email helpdesk@belmar.
k12.nj.us.

“Inspired, United, Pre-
pared, Soaring to Excel-
lence.” Our motto rep-
resents the shared vision 
of our BES school family 
and is fostered by a lead-
ership team that pro-
motes a nurturing and 
academically challenging 
school environment. We 
will continue to promote 

positive Social Emotion-
al Learning (SEL) lessons 
and the SOAR program 
will continue to play a 
significant role in our in-
structional plan.

Our first school day 
for students is Wednes-
day, September 6, 2023. 
On September 6th, 7th, 
and 8th we will have a 
12:30 dismissal. Lunch 
will be available on those 
days. September 11th is 
the start of our full-day 
schedule from 8:05 -2:55 
for students in grades 
K-8 and 8:05-2:00 for all 
students in preschool. 
Breakfast will be avail-
able to students from 
7:40 to 8:00 in the large 
cafeteria.

We look forward to 
meeting all of our fam-
ilies at Back To School 
Night on Thursday, Sep-
tember 28th at 6:30 p.m. 
We hope you enjoy the 
last few weeks of sum-
mer!

Mr. Jimmy Alvarez, Su-
perintendent

Mrs. Sarah Wilton, 
Principal

Mrs. Lauren Vasile, Di-
rector of PreK/Supervi-
sor of Special Services

SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME — BELMAR
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Reach For A Star!

https://towermobilebrielle.com
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 Heights superintendent 
touts renovations,

welcoming students
 STAR NEWS GROUP

Dear Spring Lake 
Heights Families,

We hope your sum-
mer break has been one 
fi lled with relaxation and 
memorable experiences! 
It has been nice to not 
have to plan for any pan-
demic-related issues this 
summer and truly focus 
on preparing for another 
amazing year fi lled with 
great educational expe-
riences for our students.

In addition to all of the 
planning for the reopen-
ing of the SLH school 
building, we have some 
exciting upgrades/reno-
vations that have taken 
place as well. Bathroom 
fl oors have been upgrad-
ed and repaired in most 
of the bathrooms. We 
have new audio visual 
systems being installed 
in both the cafeteria and 
the gymnasium. Our 
parking lot is getting a 
fresh coat of sealer and 
fresh paint before the 
school year begins.  

A positive home-
school connection is 
essential to the success 
of our students. We en-
courage you to stay ac-
tively involved in your 
child’s studies as well as 
the activities in which 
they participate. Your 
support is paramount to 
their success both in and 
out of school. We are for-
tunate to have numerous 
ways for you to stay in 
touch with the happen-
ings of SLHS through 
our school website, Face-

book, Twitter, and Ins-
tagram accounts. Please 
consider “following” 
these accounts in an ef-
fort to stay as up to date 
as possible. Additionally, 
we encourage you to stay 
involved with our incred-
ible PTA which has been 
hard at work this sum-
mer planning fun and ex-
citing activities for your 
children. We have also 
begun our work with 
our Community Diversi-
ty, Equity, and Inclusion 
Committee and look for-
ward to the great ideas 
that will come from this 
important work.

Our amazing custodial 
team has been working 
diligently all summer to 
keep the building in great 
shape. Walls have been 
painted, floors shined, 
windows cleaned and 
everything else scrubbed 
from top to bottom. We’d 
like to publicly thank our 
custodial team of Bert, 
Tim, Keith, Dave, Craig 
and Rick for all of their 
hard work this sum-

mer and throughout the 
school year.  

We want to also make 
sure that we thank the of-
fi ce sta�  for their dedica-
tion to our students, fac-
ulty, and the community. 
Their hard work ensures 
that SLHS is ready for 
a smooth opening each 
September and operates 
efficiently all year long. 
Thank you Jessica, Cher-
yl, Kate and Lindsay.    

As you can tell, there 
are many things to be 
excited about as we get 
closer to the 2023-24 
school year. Overall, we 
look forward to the start 
of school as our district 
continues to embody 
our motto: Preparation. 
Pride. Possibilities. At 
SLH, the possibilities for 
our students are endless 
and we cannot wait to 
begin exploring them to-
gether. Until then, enjoy 
the rest of your summer! 

The SLH Administra-
tive Team, 

John Spaltho�  & Dan-
ielle Holter

 SUPERINTENDENT’S WELCOME —
SPRING LAKE HEIGHTS

https://www.atlantisprepschool.com
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Belmar’s Premier  
Martial Arts School

$59.95
for 2 Classes  
& a Uniform

BACK TO SCHOOL 
SPECIAL

Classes for 
Kids, Teens 

& Adults

500 Main St., Belmar • 732-528-0330
belmarmartialarts.com

PHARMACY
Fast, Friendly Service

Colfax

We’re here 
to make life easier...

PLUS Hallmark Cards • Russell Stover Candy • Great Gift Items
FREE Local Delivery of your prescriptions and other in-store items

Come see why we’ve been trusted for over 19 years!
2510 Belmar Blvd., Wall in Colfax Plaza
732-280-3535 • Open M-F 9-7 • Sat. 9-3

www.colfaxpharmacy.com

Prescriptions • Vitamins • Skin Care • Remedies 
 Suntan Lotion and All Other Seasonal Needs

With all your Back to School Needs!

Boro school chief gives update 
on five-year strategic plan

STAR NEWS GROUP

Point Pleasant Super-
intendent Adam Ange-
lozzi presented a year 
one update on the Point 
Pleasant School District’s 
five-year Strategic Plan, 
“Charting the Course” at 
the Board of Education’s 
recent meeting.  

The presentat ion 
highlighted the district’s 
progress in the plan’s 
three core areas of op-
portunities and expe-
riences, learning and 
achievement, and growth 
and wellness.

In the area of oppor-
tunities and experienc-
es, the district supports 
students in finding their 
“Panther Path” through 
safe, inclusive, challeng-
ing and engaging learn-
ing experiences. Action 
steps taken in this area 
include PSAT admin-
istration to students in 
grades nine through 11, 
co-facilitating a coun-
ty-wide AP curriculum 
and creating science, 
technology, engineer-
ing, art and mathematics 
[STEAM] labs at both el-
ementary schools. 

Additionally, the Spe-
cial Education Adviso-
ry Committee [SEPAC] 
held monthly informa-
tion sessions for parents, 
including “Introduction 
to SEPAC,” “The Special 
Education Process: From 
Referral to IEP,” “Pa-
rental Rights in Special 

Education [PRISE] and 
Special Education Law” 
and “Making the Future 
More Secure for Your 
Loved Ones with Special 
Needs.” 

For learning and 
achievement, the district 
delivered a curriculum 
through research-based 
best instructional prac-
tices that foster teaching 
and learning towards en-
hancing student success, 
well-being and achieve-
ment. Action steps in-
cluded a lesson study 
cycle, with teachers 
district-wide collaborat-
ing to develop common 
lesson goals and objec-
tives and the first-ever 
STEAM Night held for 
sixth-grade students and 
their families. 

Additionally, curric-
ulum revisions are un-
derway in the areas of 
STEAM, media literacy, 
work-based learning, es-
sentials of business soft-
ware and AP computer 
science courses. 

The third area of 
growth and wellness fo-
cuses on providing stu-
dents with support that 
will enable them to devel-
op the skills and knowl-
edge to successfully 
navigate through school, 
grade-level and postsec-
ondary transitions. As 
part of the action steps, 
the district organized 
multiple parent infor-
mation presentations, 
including a Navigating 

Kindergarten Night and 
an Advanced Placement 
Potential Night. 

A new business stud-
ies pathway, the Acade-
my of Business Careers 
[ABC] was developed at 
the high school that al-
lows students to earn a 
Business Studies Certifi-
cate from Ocean County 
College.

For year two, the dis-
trict’s action step prior-
ities include cataloging 
and enhancing authentic 
learning experiences and 
community partnerships, 
exploring and planning 
the expansion of Pre-K 
and developing and refin-
ing communication strat-
egies. In addition, the 
district will launch the 
“7 Cs” initiative, which 
will encourage students 
in our STEAM classes 
to collaborate, consider, 
code, critically think, cal-
culate, communicate and 
create.

“I am proud of the work 
that our district accom-
plished in the 2022-2023 
school year; however, the 
year one update of our 
strategic plan, ‘Charting 
the Course,’ represents 
a turning of the page as 
we look to refocus our 
e�orts in the core areas 
of learning and achieve-
ment, opportunities and 
experiences, and growth 
and wellness,” Superin-
tendent Angelozzi said. 

http://www.colfaxpharmacy.com
https://belmarmartialarts.com
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 Bay Head and Point Pleasant
share school superintendent

STAR NEWS GROUP

 The Bay Head Board 
of Education [BOE] 
unanimously voted to 
approve a shared service 
agreement for the super-
intendent’s position with 
Point Pleasant Borough 
schools, at the meeting 
on Tuesday. 

The position, to be 
held by current Point 
Pleasant District Super-
intendent Adam Ange-
lozzi, was approved to 
become a shared service 
between the two school 
districts. 

It comes via a rec-
ommendation from Bay 
Head Superintendent 
Steve Corso, who is set 
to retire at the end of the 
month. Superintendent 
Corso explained that in 
preparation for his re-
tirement, the BOE inter-
viewed many candidates, 
but decided to continue a 
relationship between the 
Point Pleasant and Bay 
Head school districts. 

Superintendent Corso 
is also the Point Pleasant 
school district business 
administrator, hence the 
previous relationship. 

“Adam is basically just 
going to take on the re-
sponsibilities that I had. 
Now he has to go through 
a process in Point Pleas-
ant; his contract needs 
to be changed and so on 
and so forth. There are 
a number of steps they 
need to take in Point 
Pleasant to make it hap-
pen officially,” said Su-
perintendent Corso. 

While the work on Bay 
Head BOE’s end is done, 
the Point Pleasant BOE 
will have to approve this 
decision as well, and re-
work Superintendent 

Angelozzi’s contract. 
However, according to 
Superintendent Corso, 
the Point Pleasant BOE is 
expected to approve this 
decision. “Their inten-
tion is to approve. They 
like the situation; it is 
benefi cial to both sides. 
I know the board is look-
ing to continue that.”

This is one of many 
shared service agree-
ments Bay Head has 
held with not only Point 
Pleasant, but many oth-
er surrounding districts 
as well. Superintendent 
Corso said, “It is a good 

thing to share resources. 
It saves Bay Head mon-
ey, it makes a little bit 
of money for Point, so 
trying to expand shared 
services with neighbor-
ing districts helps us and 
it helps the neighboring 
school districts.”

If approved by the 
Point Pleasant Borough 
Board of Education, Su-
perintendent Angelozzi 
will start on Aug. 1 and 
his contract will run to 
June 30, 2024. He is ex-
pected to be paid $4,264 
monthly. 

Superintendent An-
gelozzi said, “I would 
like to thank the board 
for their vote of confi-
dence tonight, maybe a 
little premature to take 
a bow right now. This is 
step one of a three-step 
process. But if that three-
step process works out, 
I promise to bring the 
same level of dedication 
and commitment that 
Steve Corso brought to 
the position.”

https://srgs.org
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Manasquan outlines district goals for coming school years
STAR NEWS GROUP

Manasquan School 
District administration 
from the high school and 
elementary schools came 
before the board during 
the monthly Board of Ed-
ucation meeting on July 
18, to present goals they 
would like to see imple-
mented within the class-
room.

“Because of the na-
ture of our committee 
of a whole, we’re going 
to take a different ap-
proach,” said Manasquan 
Superintendent Frank 
Kasyan. “The administra-
tors will come before us; 
they will present draft 
goals focused on differ-
ent areas of curriculum, 
fiscal, technology, infra-
structure and their draft 
goals will discuss each 
goal as it’s presented, 

change it as you see fit or 
keep it the same.”

“At the end of all five 
goals being presented, 
you have an opportunity 
to choose the goals you 
would like to utilize this 
year,” Mr. Kasyan said to 
the board. 

INTERNATIONAL 
BACCALAUREATE DIPLOMA 

PROGRAM
Rick Coppola, director 

of curriculum and in-
struction at Manasquan 
School District, began by 
presenting the first goal 
for the coming school 
year as the International 
Baccalaureate [IB] Diplo-
ma Program.

The main purpose 
of this program is for 
students to take a high-
er ownership of their 
learning and also the 
importance of applying 

knowledge as meaningful 
citizens, according to Mr. 
Coppola. 

The application has 
been accepted and ap-
proved and the consulta-
tion phase of the imple-
mentation is underway. 
The district has appoint-
ed longtime high school 
English teacher Jamie 
Onorato as the program’s 
IB coordinator. 

“Our next step in 
terms of administration 
of program leaders' pro-
fessional development 
plan, International Bac-
calaureate is very clear 
that they want to train all 
their administrators and 
teachers so they under-
stand the purpose of the 
program and how to best 
serve students,” said Mr. 
Coppola. 

Ms. Onorato attended 
a three-day conference in 

Saint Petersburg, Florida 
to learn more about the 
program that is current-
ly being implemented in 
other state school dis-
tricts and how it would 
apply to Manasquan. 

“We as administrators 
have a lot of discussions 
to plan with our coor-
dinators, talk about our 
school, talk about our 
schedule, talk about our 
students, to talk about 
our goals, and they’re 
[IB coordinator] going 
to work with us to tailor 
the program in terms of 
course selections,” said 
Mr. Coppola. 

The discussion of 
course selections for this 
program that will take 
place throughout August, 
will really drive the next 
step of the action plan, 
said Mr. Coppola. 

“It’s giving a di�erent 
perception, a different 
view of the world and 
the International Bacca-
laureate Program itself is 
going to create a di�er-
ent type of learning cul-
ture for those students 
who are actively engaged 
in it,” said Mr. Kasyan. 
“Because it gives them a 
global perception educa-
tionally and again, they 
go into subjects and ar-
eas of study they would 
have not naturally gone 
into either in the AP sec-
tions or the regular cur-
riculum.”  

STUDENT ENGAGEMENT
The district’s second 

goal was presented by 
Megan Manetta, the up-
per elementary school 
principal, and Jackie Pu-
leio, the lower elementa-
ry school principal, with 

a focus on increased stu-
dent engagement.

“Our goal is to pro-
vide some really signif-
icant and targeted pro-
fessional development 
and professional learning 
community [PLC] work 
in our communities to 
build a bank of resourc-
es and strategies to help 
our teachers best reflect 
upon the current best 
practices and really dis-
cuss how to improve stu-
dent engagement in our 
classrooms all the way 
through Pre-K to eight,” 
said Ms. Manetta.

Ms. Manetta stressed 
the importance of look-
ing at the school’s use of 
and limitation of tech-
nology throughout the 
curriculum to best serve 

SEE SQUAN PAGE 19
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the students. Administra-
tion will encourage con-
versation with teachers 
about what student en-
gagement and PLC looks 
and sounds like, and how 
to best practice it. 

“What are the best 
tools, techniques, strate-
gies that you can use in 
your classroom to make 
sure that you’re getting 
every child actively in-
volved in that they’re 
engaged in their learn-
ing process,” said Ms. 
Manetta. “But also that 
they’re feeling connected 
to their teacher and con-
nected to their peers and 
connected to the work 
that they’re doing.”

 SCHOOL TRANSITIONS
AND CAREER SEARCH

High School Princi-
pal Robert Goodall and 
Lesley Kenney, direc-
tor of school counsel-
ing services, focused on 
a curriculum goal that 
smoothly transitions 
middle school students 
into high school and as-
sists in career search 
outside of a traditional 
college path.

“[The transition] really 
is much more than just 
courses they’re pickling 
and classes they want to 
take,” said Ms. Kenney. 
“It’s really about where 
their path leads them. We 
want to give more expo-
sure to various trades 
and careers for students 
through different guest 

speakers, site visits, 
counseling experts.”

The goal will encom-
pass exposure through-
out the lower grade levels 
towards the di� erent op-
tions available after grad-
uation, and introduce 
various different career 
paths at the annual in-
house college fair to help 
make students aware of 
other options and paths 
towards success.

 FINANCE AND CAMPUS 
INFRASTRUCTURE

T h e  M a n a s q u a n 
School District’s fourth 
goal regarding finance 
and campus infrastruc-
ture was introduced by 
Peter Crawley, the school 
business administrator.

Mr. Crawley’s goal re-
garded a $13.77 million 
bond referendum that 
was passed at a January 
meeting allowing for 
planning and implemen-
tation of construction 
projects. The monies 
were received by the 
school on the day of the 
meeting, July 18. 

“... Our building ad-
ministration, teachers 
and staff to determine 
the best way to go about 
the construction, put to-
gether a construction 
timeline and in my mind, 
most importantly formal-
ize what construction is 
going to look like to the 
classroom teacher and 
to the students,” said Mr. 
Crawley. “A lot of the 
projects are invasive and 
obviously going to wind 
up with a better prod-

uct, but they are going 
to require teachers to be 
swung out of the class-
room for periods of time, 
so we have to coordinate 
with everyone who is 
going to be involved and 
a� ected.”

The reconstruction 
phase will take place 
starting sometime in 
November and running 
through mid-Spring or 
late winter. Significant 
construction will not be-
gin until Summer of 2024. 

 TECHNOLOGY USAGE
Jesse Place, assis-

tant superintendent of 
Manasquan schools, 
discussed the correla-
tion between successful 
learning and the best 
way to ensure technol-
ogy doesn’t affect the 
performance in the class-
room. 

Mr. Place’s goal is to 
look at how technology 
is being used, and then 
prepare a summary of 
those fi ndings to decide 
where there is room for 
improvement and change 
among technology usage 
in the school building. 

“But I think it is time, 
especially now, to take a 
step back and consider 
what are the strengths, 
what are the things we 
capitalize on, what are 
the weaknesses, what are 
the opportunities we can 
see some improvement,” 
said Mr. Place. “We need 
to talk about it with fac-
ulty and students partic-
ularly on the middle and 
high school levels.”

SQUAN
FROM PAGE 18
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Brick school chief’s contract extended through 2028
STAR NEWS GROUP

The Brick Township 
Board of Education vot-
ed to extend Thomas G. 
Farrell’s contract through 
June 2028, at the Thurs-
day, July 13 board meet-
ing.

Superintendent Far-
rell’s contract was initial-
ly for four years with the 
2023/2024 school year the 
last year of the contract, 
when he was on track 
to earn $211,130 for the 
school year.

His new contract takes 
the final year of the initial 
contract and replaces it 
with a five-year contract 
that runs through the 
2027/2028 school year.

The new contract will 
see Mr. Farrell receive a 
pay raise, to $235,000, for 
the upcoming year and 
the contract provides a 

2.95 percent pay increase 
per year starting with the 
2025 to 2026 school year. 
For the 2027/2028 school 
year, Mr. Farrell is set to 
make around $257,000.

Superintendent Far-
rell first took his role in 
the district on March 1 of 
2020, just before schools 
across the nation shut 
down due to COVID-19.

Brick Township Ed-
ucation Association 
[BTEA] President Kevin 
Bliem said, “There was 
no manual for COVID.”

Mr. Farrell said, “When 
I came here, I said I was 
staying. I’m not going 
anywhere.”

During the board 
of education meeting, 
members of the BTEA 
complimented Mr. Far-
rell on his transparency 
and visibility in the dis-
trict.

Former president of 
the BTEA Ed Sarluca 
said, “We got it right four 
years ago, when we asked 
Dr. Farrell to join us.”

Prior to Superinten-
dent Farrell taking over 
his position in the school 
district, the district had 
13 superintendents in 15 
years, including inter-
im-superintendents.

Tim Puglisi, who was 
the president of the 
BTEA prior to Mr. Bliem, 
said, “I worked with 13 
di�erent superintendents 
over the last 15 years. We 
need this continuity to 
keep things together.”

Board of Education 
member Michael Blan-
dina said, “I’ve seen a lot 
of superintendents come 
and go in the district, but 
I’ve never seen a super-
intendent so visible in 
the district.”

WORK WITH STATE FUNDING
After the Brick district 

lost a combined $7.24 
million in the two most 

recent allocations of 
state aid, Superintendent 
Farrell responded with a 
white paper criticizing 
the process and calling 
for solutions.

The paper, titled “The 
Paradox of the Current 
State of School Funding 
in New Jersey,” follows 
the announcement of the 
most recent reduction of 
state school aid to Brick. 
That development was 
also decried by the town-
ship council on March 
14 in a unanimously ap-
proved resolution de-
scribed by Mayor Lisa 
Crate.

In his white paper, 
Superintendent Farrell 
states, “The state fund-
ing formula is not equi-
table and is flawed. The 
loss in state aid under 
S2, to certain districts 
has been further com-

pounded budgetarily by 
extreme inflation that 
has increased major bud-
get categories such as 
health care, transporta-
tion, energy, etc. These 
fixed cost increases have 
far exceeded the two per-
cent tax levy cap. This is 
the ‘perfect storm’ and 
we need the state’s help. 
The state can change 
this.”

The white paper focus-
es on the evolving results 
of the 2007 New Jersey’s 
School Funding Reform 
Act [SFRA] and a 2018 
adjustment known as 
Senate Bill 2 [S2]. 

SFRA was designed 
during the recession, 
when public school 
funding took a hit and 
New Jersey experienced 
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Superintendent of Schools 
Thomas Farrell’s contract 
was extended through the 
2027 to 2028 school year at 
the recent Brick Township 
Board of Education meeting.
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a decline in property tax 
revenue, according to Mr. 
Farrell. It was designed 
to drive more funding to 
districts with lower tax 
capacity, but was only 
fully funded to do so in 
2008.

S2, enacted in 2018, was 
designed to rebalance 
the state funding formu-
la established by SFRA, 
which aimed to deal with 
the inequities caused by 
the formula, according to 
Mr. Farrell. 

Mr. Farrell proposed a 
short-term solution that 
would have the state uti-
lize some of the unspent 
billions in federal dollars 
received, for reallocation 
to those districts nega-
tively a­ected by the S2 
bill and thus below ade-
quacy. 

He said the state 
should also reexamine 
the way “adequacy aid” 

is dispersed, repurpos-
ing such monies based 
on the last five years of 
school aid funding. It 
could also adjust the cur-
rent tax cap levy for dis-
tricts under adequacy, to 
provide further relief.

A long-term solution 
proposed in Mr. Far-
rell’s white paper would 
be a complete overhaul 
of New Jersey’s school 
funding formula, target-
ing it to provide a thor-
ough and efficient edu-
cation for all students 
by striving to bring all 
public school districts 
to adequacy — the base 
threshold established in 
the state constitution.

He argued that a larg-
er federal role could help 
accomplish this without 
an overall disinvestment 
in public education in 
New Jersey. One element 
could be the provision 
of more Title III mon-
ies, which is New Jersey 
Department of Educa-

tion funding for districts 
that have experienced 
a substantial increase 
[two percent or more] in 
immigrant students and 
English Language Learn-
ing [ELL] students, both 
public and nonpublic, 
over the average of the 
last two years. Brick’s 
ELL student population 
has grown in the last 
three years, from 90 in 
2020 to 450 at present. 

The purpose of such 
“adequacy aid” is to pro-
vide subsidy to fill the 
gap for those school dis-
tricts that are “under ad-
equacy” and cannot ex-
ceed the two percent tax 
levy cap to raise further 
revenue for education.

The “complicating and 
confusing formulas” have 
created a paradoxical cri-
sis that threatens to get 
worse if not untangled, 
according to Superinten-
dent Farrell.

BRICK
FROM PAGE 20

Guidance counselor coming to Mountz
STAR NEWS GROUP

The Spring Lake Board 
of Education [BOE] an-
nounced the approval of 
three new sta­ members 
to join the H.W. Mountz 
staff for the 2023-24 
school year, at the June 
30 board meeting. 

The BOE unanimously 
approved the full-time 
positions of Julie May-
alt, Spanish teacher; Kara 
Deaver, school media 
specialist; and Michelle 
Mason, who will serve 
as a part-time guid-
ance counselor funded 
through a district Ele-
mentary and Secondary 
School Emergency Relief 
Fund [ESSER] grant. 

ESSER grants were es-
tablished as part of the 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, 
and Economic Security 

[CARES] Act in March 
2020 to “provide direct 
funding to states and dis-
tricts to address the im-
pact COVID-19 has had, 
and continues to have, on 
elementary and second-
ary schools across the 
nation,” according to the 
New Jersey Department 
of Education [NJDOE] In 
December 2020, ESSER 
II was created… [whose] 
core purpose … is to 
provide direct money to 
states and districts to ad-
dress the areas most im-
pacted by the disruption 
and closure of schools 
caused by COVID-19,” 
states the NJDOE web-
site. 

This is the first school 
year the Spring Lake 
school district will im-
plement a part-time 
guidance counselor role, 

which, according to Su-
perintendent LaValva, is 
a very exciting opportu-
nity.

In the past, the district 
has relied on the school 
social worker, in addition 
to the help of teachers 
and other school admin-
istrators, to support the 
mental health of its stu-
dents. 

“Many in the school 
district feel an extra bur-
den,” said Mr. LaValva in 
conversation with The 
Coast Star. “We all wear 
many hats.”

“Kids asked in our sur-
veys [on school climate] 
for the opportunity to 
improve ‘interperson-
al relationships’ and to 
navigate the difficulties 
associated with being in 

SEE MOUNTZ PAGE 22

https://www.studio7nj.com


WWW.STARNEWSGROUP.COMPAGE 22  STAR NEWS GROUP  AUGUST 10 & 11, 2023

a small school,” said Mr. 
LaValva.

Mr. LaValva further 
emphasized how the im-
plementation of a brand-
new guidance counsel-
or role will allow for 
“further investigation 
and support,” as well as 
better communication 
between students and 
parents, now assured to 
remain confi dential. 

“Kids can go to the 
guidance counselor in 
confi dence without con-
cerns of consequences.” 
said Mr. LaValva, who 
referenced how teachers 
and administrators may 
be required by law to re-
port certain information 
to the administration. 

“We want parents to 
have an ally and advocate 
for their child…outside of 
the classroom,” he said.

“We want to make 
sure kids feel included … 

we are also calling from 
our nationwide Social 
and Emotional Learning 
[SEL] lessons within our 
schools.” The SEL-in-
fused curriculum, ac-
cording to Mr. LaValva, 
has been implemented in 
lesson plans over the last 
two years. 

As the position is only 
for one-year and grant 
funded, Mr. LaValva said, 
“I am confident that it 
will be a great success – 
we want to work our way 
out of the grant and into 
our annual budget.” 

Ms. Mason, who has 
experience serving as a 
school counselor with 
East Brunswick Schools, 
will join Mountz faculty 
and sta�  this fall. 

On the administrative 
side, Mr. LaValva will of-
fi cially transition out of 
his role as H.W. Mountz 
principal to become the 
full-time business ad-
ministrator and super-
intendent of the district. 

Mr. LaValva’s contract, 
approved by the board, 
stipulates his position as 
superintendent, e� ective 
July 1, 2023 through June 
30, 2026, and as business 
administrator for the 
2023-24 school year. His 
salary will be $155,000. 

Mr. LaValva will re-
place Interim Business 
Administrator Joanette 
Femia. As announced 
at the June 30 meeting, 
Ms. Femia will continue 
to serve as a consultant 
resource for Mr. LaVal-
va as he transitions into 
the business administra-
tor role. Ms. Femia was 
approved by the board 
to receive an hourly con-
sultant rate of $95, in ad-
dition to serving as trea-
surer of school monies 
at the hourly rate of $95, 
not to exceed six hours 
per month, e� ective July 
1, 2023 through June 30, 
2024.  

The new H.W. Mountz 
Principal, Daniel Layton, 

will start as principal and 
supervisor of curriculum 
and instruction on July 
24 and will earn a salary 
of $129,750.

Nataline Levine will 
transition to from her 
role as supervisor of cur-
riculum and instruction 
to supervisor of student 
services and assistant 
principal for the 2023-24 
school year. 

The board also re-
newed their contract 
with BOE legal con-
sultant Athena Cornell 
of Education Cornell, 
Merlino, McKeever & 
Osborne, LLC, as Board 
Attorney July 1, 2023, 
through June 30, 2024 at 
the hourly rate of $170. 
Ms. Cornell currently 
presides as legal counsel 
at all board meetings.

 NEW ‘BIG IDEAS’ MATH 
CURRICULUM 

The board approved 
the following textbook/
digital purchases in order 

to implement Mountz’s 
new “Big Ideas” Math 
Curriculum for the 2023-
24 school year: $8,800 
for the district’s Wit & 
Wisdom Great Minds 
PBC; $882 for Grade 5 
“Cengage Learning;” 
Big Ideas Math Virtual 
Training for grades Kin-
dergarten through 12 for 
$750; and Big Ideas Math 
for grades 6, 7 and 8 text-
books for $11,905.95. 

According to Mr. La-
Valva, the funding for 
the new Big Ideas math 
curriculum was included 
in the district’s annual 
budget. 

The plan, which tar-
gets students in grades 
5 through 8, provides 3 
di� erent academic paths 
for students to achieve a 
more advanced “progres-
sion of learning” based 
on academic ability, as 
reported by Supervisor 
of Curriculum & Instruc-
tion, Nataline Levine, at 
the May board meeting. 

 EARLY INTERVENTION GRANT
The BOE also ap-

proved a motion to sub-
mit an application for the 
IDEA 2023-2024 grant ap-
plication for a total com-
bined sum of $111,396, 
with $107,060 allocated 
for “IDEA Basic” and 
$4,336 for IDEA Pre-K.

According to the U.S. 
Department of Educa-
tion, the Office of Spe-
cial Education Programs 
[OSEP] administers three 
formula grant programs 
authorized by the Indi-
viduals with Disabilities 
Education Act [IDEA]. 
The grants are award-
ed on an annual basis to 
“support early-interven-
tion services for infants 
and toddlers with dis-
abilities and their fami-
lies, preschool children 
ages three through five, 
and special education for 
children and youth with 
disabilities.” 

MOUNTZ
FROM PAGE 21

https://szfamilylawfirm.com
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CALL FOR A FREE PHONE CONSULTATION
848-469-0082 I stressfreecollegeapp@gmail.com I www.kacollegesolutions.com

 COURTESY OF KEVIN PRESTON

 EIGHTH GRADE MEETS FIRST AID
 While their seventh-grade peers participated in their own youth council meeting 
Tuesday, June 13, the outgoing Spring Lake Heights eighth grade class took a tour 
around the borough, meeting all manner of public workers along the way. Here, they 
are all smiles as they fi nish up their day at the Spring Lake First Aid Squad.

mailto:stressfreecollegeapp@gmail.com
http://www.kacollegesolutions.com
https://www.ranneyschool.org/discover
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